



# The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2018 - 2019 Bulletin 24: Week Beginning Monday 11th March



### Sixth Form

We are very pleased that the board has taken the decision to open the sixth form at St. Stephen's International School, Khao Yai campus from August 2019. We will be offering AS Levels in a range of subjects this year for Year 12 and A Levels the following year for Year 13 students completing their studies. There will be a range of support and additional opportunities for sixth form students who join our sixth form. Further information will be issued in due course including at a sixth form information briefing on Friday 5th April and a joint Year 9 Options and Sixth Form Options Fair on the same day.

# **IGCSE Option Choices**

Students studying in Year 7 to Year 9 in the secondary school follow a fixed curriculum, in which they must study every subject. Students moving to Year 10 in Key Stage 4 begin their studies to qualify for their IGCSE qualifications. Whilst a small number of subjects are compulsory, there is some choice over what students can study themselves with some new subjects available that students have not had the previous opportunity to learn.

# Down's Syndrome Day

We are joining the worldwide movement to raise awareness of children who are born with

Down's Syndrome Students are invited to wear odd socks on Thursday 21st March 2019 and make

Down's Syndrome. Students are invited to wear odd socks on Thursday 21st March 2019 and make a contribution of 20 baht, which will be donated to Down Syndrome International.

# **Primary News**

Nursery students have been learning about the letter 'e' whilst reading Elmer the Elephant in class. In IPC, the Year 1 and Year 2 children have been studying the world map. They have learnt the names of the 7 continents, located holiday destinations and packed for a hot and cold holiday. This week in IPC Year 4 students filmed their short movie entitled *Rock Band Travel Adventure!* 



The movie is currently being edited and will be shown to the primary school next week. Stay tuned. For their IPC topic 'What a Wonderful World', Year 5 have started to learn about the vast diversity of Earth by researching one of the major biomes. They have also a great week improving their times table skills on the TTRockstars website. Year 6 have had another exciting week in practical science, investigating why their shadows change and why we have day and night. Having drawn around their partner's shadow every hour from 09:00 and recording the measurements, we were amazed at the results. "Huh?" one student exclaimed at 13:00 when his shadow was very short! The students took part in a practical demonstration of the Earth rotating around the Sun to help them understand day and night and clarify the misconception some had that the sun moves across the sky.



Monday 11th - Sunday 17th March

Monday 11th March

**Tuesday 12th March** 

Wednesday 13th March

Thursday 14th March
Trip to FOBISIA competition, Phuket leaves

# Friday 15th March

EY Trip to Birders Lodge Boarders Residential to Bangkok leaves

## Saturday 16th March

St. Stephen's School Fair at Bangkok Campus

### Sunday 17th March

Boarders Residential Trip to Bangkok returns FOBISIA trip returns

English and Adventure Camp starts



Students, parents and staff from the Khao Yai campus are very welcome to attend the School Fair at the St. Stephen's Bangkok Campus on Saturday 16th March 2019.

# St. Stephen's School Fair

The annual school fair is taking place at the Bangkok campus on Saturday 16th March from 17:00. There will be a range of student activities till 18:00 as well as visiting booths and some fairground rides. There is then a range of performances until around 20:00. All students and parents from the Khao Yai campus are invited to attend. Our boarding students and staff, supported by Dr Kevin and Ms Nantana are participating in a residential trip to Bangkok this weekend. This will include supporting the School Fair, which raises money for a range of charities, with a student booth and a performance.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





# โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่

ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2018-2019 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 24: วันจันทร์ที่ 11 มีนาคม 2562





# Sixth Form

โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ มีความยินดีที่จะเรียนแจ้งให้ท่านทราบว่าโรงเรียนฯ จะเปิดการเรียนการสอนระบบ sixth form ตั้งแต่เดือนสิงหาคม 2562 เป็นต้นไป โดยจะเริ่มเปิดสอนระดับ AS Levels สำหรับนักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 12 ในปีการศึกษาหน้า และระดับ A Levels สำหรับนักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 13 ในปีการศึกษาดัดไป ทั้งนี้ นักเรียนจะได้รับการสนับสนุนและโอกาสทางการศึกษาเพิ่มมากขึ้น โรงเรียนฯ จะชี้แจงรายละเอียดเพิ่มเติมเกี่ยวกับระบบ sixth form และการเลือกวิชาเรียน IGCSE สำหรับนักเรียน Year 9 ในวันศุกร์ที่ 5 เมษายนนี้

### การเลือกวิชา IGCSE

นักเรียน Year 7 - 9 จะศึกษาเรียนรู้ตามหลักสูตรการศึกษาภาคบังคับ แต่เมื่อนักเรียนศึกษาระดับช่วงชั้นที่ 4 เริ่มตั้งแต่ระดับชั้น Year 10 นักเรียนจะได้ศึกษาในหลักสูตร IGCSE ประกอบด้วยวิชาภาคบังคับและวิชาเลือก ซึ่งนักเรียนสามารถเลือกเรียนตามความถนัดและความสนใจได้

# วัน Down's Syndrome

โรงเรียนฯ จัดกิจกรรมรณรงค์ความรู้ความเข้าใจที่ถูกต้องเกี่ยวกับผู้ป่วยโรคดาวน์ซินโดรม ดังนั้น ขอเชิญชวนนักเรียนสวมใส่ถุงเท้าสลับสีหรือ สลับข้างมาโรงเรียนฯ ในวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 21 มีนาคม 2562 และร่วมบริจาคเงินจำนวน 20 บาทต่อคน เพื่อสมทบทุนบริจาคให้แก่องค์กรเพื่อผู้ป่วย โรคดาวน์ซินโดรม ต่อไป

# ข่าวสารจากระดับขั้นประถมศึกษา

นักเรียน Nursery เรียนรู้ตัวอักษร 'e' จากการอ่าน Elmer the Elephant ในชั้นเรียน

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 ศึกษาวิธีการอ่านแผนที่โลกและ 7 ทวีปของโลก รวมถึงการตั้งจุดหมายปลายทางสำหรับวันหยุดในหน้าร้อนและหน้าหนาว

นักเรียน Year 4 ถ่ายทำหนังสั้นเรื่อง Rock Band Travel Adventure! ซึ่งขณะนี้อยู่ในชั้นตอนของการตัดต่อ และจะนำออกฉายให้นักเรียนระดับขั้นประถมศึกษารับชมใน สำไดาห์หน้า

นักเรียน Year 5 กำลังศึกษาวิชา IPC เรื่อง 'What a Wonderful World' ซึ่งได้เริ่มเรียนรู้ความหลากหลายในโลก จากการศึกษาค้นคว้าเรื่องระบบชีวนิเวศ นอกจากนี้ นักเรียน ยังได้ฝึกทักษะการจัดการเวลาบนเซ็บไซต์ TTRockstars นักเรียน Year 6 สนุกกับการทดลองวิทยาศาสตร์ ด้วยการ สังเกตว่าทำไมเงาของเราจึงเปลี่ยนแปลงไปในเวลากลางวัน และกลางคืน โดยนักเรียนผลัดกันวาดรูปร่างเงาของเพื่อน พร้อมกับวัดความยาวของเงาในเวลา 09.00 น. มีนักเรียนคน

พรอมกบาตความยาวของเงาเนเวลา 09.00 น. มนกเรยนคน หนึ่งถึงกับอุทานด้วยความประหลาดใจเมื่อพบว่าเงาของเพื่อนมีความสั้นลง หลังจากการวัดความยาวอีกครั้งในเวลา 13.00 น. จากนั้น นักเรียนศึกษาระบบการโคจรของโลกรอบดวงอาทิตย์ เพื่อสร้างความเข้าใจเรื่องเวลากลางวันและ กลางคืน ซึ่งแท้จริงแล้วดวงอาทิตย์นั้นไม่ได้เคลื่อนตัวบนท้องฟ้า

# งาน St. Stephen's School Fair

งานประจำปีจะมีขึ้น ณ โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ กรุงเทพ ในวันเสาร์ที่ 16 มีนาคม ตั้งแต่เวลา 17.00 น. เป็นต้นไป การแสดงของนักเรียนจะเริ่มเวลา 18.00 น. พร้อมด้วยเกมตามบูธต่างๆ และเครื่องเล่นสำหรับเด็กๆ กิจกรรมบนเวทีจะเสร็จลิ้นในเวลา 20.00 น. โรงเรียนฯ ขอเชิญชวนท่านผู้ปกครองและนักเรียนที่สนใจเข้าร่วมงานในวัน และเวลาดังกล่าว ทั้งนี้ ดร.เควิน และคุณครูนันทนา ไฮแลนส์ รวมถึงเจ้าหน้าที่หอพักจะนำนักเรียนประจำเข้าร่วมกิจกรรม ค่ายพักแรม รวมถึงงานประจำปีด้วย ทั้งนี้ งานประจำปีมีขึ้นเพื่อการระดมทุนสำหรับกิจกรรมเพื่อสาธารณประโยชน์ต่อไป



วันจันทร์ที่ 11 - วันอาทิตย์ที่ 17 มีนาคม

วันจันทร์ที่ 11 มีนาคม

วันอังคารที่ 12 มีนาคม

วันพุธที่ 13 มีนาคม

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 14 มีนาคม

ตัวแทนนักกีฬาเดินทางไปแข่งขันรายการ FOBISIA ณ จังหวัดภูเก็ต

วันศุกร์ที่ 15 มีนาคม

นักเรียน EYFS ทัศนศึกษา ณ Birders Lodge นักเรียนประจำเดินทางไปเข้าค่ายพักแรม ณ กรุงเทพมหานคร

วันเสาร์ที่ 16 มีนาคม

School Fair ณ โรงเรียนฯ สาขากรุงเทพ

วันอาทิตย์ที่ 17 มีนาคม

นักเรียนประจำเดินทางกลับจากการเข้าค่ายพักแรม นักกีฬาเดินทางกลับจากการแข่งขัน FOBISIA เปิดค่าย English and Adventure Camp



ขอเชิญชวนท่านผู้ปกครองและนักเรียนเข้าร่วมงานประจำปี ณ โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟนส์ กรุงเทพ ในวันเสาร์ที่ 16 มีนาคม 2562

> ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่





# The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2018 - 2019 Bulletin 24: Week Beginning Monday 11th March

# English and Adventure Camp—March 2019

We will be welcoming nearly 300 visiting students and staff to St. Stephen's International School English and Adventure Camp A, which takes place between Sunday 17th March and Saturday 6th April. The camps at St. Stephen's are the biggest camps of their kind in Thailand. Students will spend much of their time learning English as well as participating in a range of fun activities on campus and on some trips. As St. Stephen's is blessed with so many facilities and so much space we can easily accommodate the visiting groups without any impact on the normal operations of the school. The camps also provide an opportunity for some students who are interested in joining the main school to try out the school for more than the usual two testing days, and we already have a significant number of students who will be doing this.

# **Mathematics and Science Competitions**

We will be taking part in the local round of an international mathematics Olympiad and a science competition being hosted at Anglo Singapore School on Saturday 20th April. Students who would like to take part will need to sign up by Wednesday 21st March. Further information will be sent home in a letter shortly.

# Professor from UK to Visit St. Stephen's Khao Yai

We are very pleased to announce that Professor Dudley Shallcross from Bristol University in the UK will be visiting St. Stephen's Khao Yai with the British Council to deliver a science lecture on air pollution to our students in Year 9 to Year 11 on Friday 22nd March. We are very fortunate that such an esteemed visitor is coming to the school.

# KG Super Hero Dress Up Day

Kindergarten have held a super hero themed day on Tuesday 5th March. All students and their teachers came into school dressed as their favourite super hero. Some photographs of their fun activities that linked to their learning objectives can be seen below.





# **World Book Day**

World Book Day was celebrated on Thursday 7th March with the theme bed-time stories. Students came dressed up as one of their favourite characters from a book or they were dressed in their pyjamas. All students had the opportunity to be involved in a book exchange. Primary students enjoyed hor chocolate and marshmallows during their Wold Book Activities, whilst Mr Joe run some competitions for each secondary year group.



Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





# โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2018-2019 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 24: วันจันทร์ที่ 11 มีนาคม 2562



# ค่าย English and Adventure Camp - เดือนมีนาคม 2019

ในระหว่างวันอาทิตย์ที่ 17 มีนาคม ถึงวันเสาร์ที่ 6 เมษายน 2562 โรงเรียนฯ จะจัดค่ายภาษาอังกฤษ English and Adventure Camp A ซึ่งจะมีครูและนักเรียนเข้าร่วมค่ายดังกล่าวประมาณ 300 คน โรงเรียนฯ ยังคงครองแชมป์การเป็นผู้จัดค่ายภาษาอังกฤษที่ใหญ่ที่สุดในประเทศไทยในขณะนี้ นักเรียนในค่ายจะใช้เวลาส่วนใหญ่ในการฝึกทักษะภาษาอังกฤษ นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังจะได้ร่วมกิจกรรม ทัศนศึกษาทั้งในและนอกสถานที่ อย่างไรก็ตาม โรงเรียนฯ มีการจัดสรรพื้นที่สำหรับค่ายและโรงเรียนหลักอย่างเหมาะสม ดังนั้น จึงไม่มีผลกระทบต่อการเรียนการสอน ตลอดจนกิจกรรมของโรงเรียนฯ นอกจากนี้ ค่ายภาษาอังกฤษยังเปิดโอกาสให้นักเรียนที่มีความสนใจเข้าศึกษาต่อ ณ โรงเรียนฯ ของเรา สามารถลงทะเบียนและทดลองเรียนมากกว่า 2 วัน ซึ่งทางโรงเรียนฯ ได้รับลงทะเบียนล่วงหน้าไว้แล้ว จำนวนหนึ่งแล้ว

# การแข่งขันทักษะคณิตศาสตร์และวิทยาศาสตร์

โรงเรียนฯ มีความประสงค์จะส่งตัวแทนนักเรียนเข้าร่วมการแข่งขันทักษะคณิตศาสตร์ Olympaid และวิทยาศาสตร์ ซึ่งโรงเรียนนานาชาติแองโกลสิงคโปร์เป็นเจ้าภาพจัดการแข่งขัน ในวันเสาร์ที่ 20 เมษายน 2562 นักเรียนที่สนใจเข้าร่วมการแข่งขัน สามารถลงทะเบียนภายในวันพูธที่ 21 มีนาคมนี้ โรงเรียนฯ จะจัดส่งเอกสารแสดงรายละเอียดเพิ่มเติมในเร็วๆนี้

# วิทยากรพิเศษจากประเทศอังกฤษ

โรงเรียนฯ ได้รับเกียรติจาก Professor Dudley Shallcross จากมหาวิทยาลัย Bristol ประเทศอังกฤษ ในฐานะวิทยากรพิเศษ ร่วมกับ British Council เพื่อบรรยายเรื่อง air pollution ให้แก่นักเรียน Year 9 -11 ในวันศุกร์ที่ 22 มีนาคมนี้ นับเป็นโอกาสอันดีของนักเรียนที่จะได้รับการถ่ายทอดความรู้จากวิทยากรผู้ทรงคุณวุฒิท่านนี้

# Super Hero Dress Up Day

เมื่อวันอังคารที่ 5 มีนาคม ที่ผ่านมา นักเรียน Kindergarten และคุณครูแต่งตัวเป็นซุปเปอร์ฮิโร่ที่ตนเองชื่นชอบ เพื่อประกอบการเรียนรู้ในชั้นเรียน





# World Book Day

โรงเรียนฯ ร่วมเฉลิมฉลองกิจกรรม World Book Day เมื่อวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 7 มีนาคมที่ผ่านมา ในแนวคิด bed-time stories นักเรียนบางคนแต่งกายตามบทบาทของตัวละครในหนังสือที่ตนเองชื่นชอบ ส่วนบางคนสวมใส่ชุดนอนมาโรงเรียนฯ และร่วมกิจกรรมแลกเปลี่ยนหนังสือน่าอ่าน นักเรียนระดับชั้นประถมศึกษาสนุกกับการอ่านและดื่มช็อคโกแลตร้อนไปด้วย ส่วนนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาเข้าร่วมการแข่งขันซึ่งจัดโดยคุณครูโจเซฟ บรอดฟุต



ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่